
From the President’s desk: 
 

I hope 2021 was a good year for every-
one and here’s hoping that 2022 will be 
even better.  Thank you to all who finan-
cially supported the Alumni Association 
in 2021.  We can send out over 16,000 
newsletters yearly, without charging a 
membership fee, because of your gener-
osity. 
 

The Alumni Association is always look-
ing for new faces on our committee and 
perhaps now is a good time for you to 
join us!  Please consider coming to a 
meeting and see how we operate.  We 
meet the first Wednesday of every month 
except for July, August, and December. 
Our meetings run about an hour and a 
half and begin at 6:30. We meet in the 
Community Room of the West Park His-
torical Society located at 17401 Lorain 
Avenue, behind Citizen’s Bank.   
 

There may be changes coming to some of 
the Cleveland Metropolitan Schools, so 
keep in touch by checking our website:  
jmhalumni.com, and of course, local 
news.  Unfortunately, we do not have any 
specific information to share at the time 
of this printing.  
 

We have lost one of our best JMH Boost-
ers recently.  Ralph Pfingsten (1/58 and 
Faculty) passed away in March of 2021.  
He invigorated a slumping Alumni Asso-
ciation and with the sale of his book, 
THE HISTORY OF JOHN MAR-
SHALL HIGH SCHOOL, we were able 
to build up our Endowment fund.  We 
give four to six scholarships a year to 
graduating seniors.  We will miss Ralph. 
 

Thank you, 
Ken Tischler 1/57 
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Ralph A. Pfingsten—November 22, 1939 - March 25, 2021 
 

Ralph Pfingsten was a retired science teacher, author, and historian. He 
taught science for 25 years at his Alma Mater, John Marshall High School 
(Class of January 1958 and Hall of Fame Inductee, 2005), and was 
responsible for establishing the Alumni Association in 1985. 
 
He was also a founding member of the West Park Historical Society and 
well known in the West Park area as the author of many books and articles. 
Ralph wrote the history of West Park, From Rockport to West Park in 
2004, before penning The History of John Marshall High School in 
2007. Many other publications followed.  He was a mentor to many, a friend to all and 
will be deeply missed.  Article Submitted: by Elaine Staley 68 

Please Congratulate the 
$25 gift card winners from  

the 2021 giveaway! 
 

Dorothy Lucas Patterson 6/54   
 

Lucille Smith Teeter 1/57  
 

John Kovats 6/57  
 

Alice Ray 6/67  

Announcing the winners 
from last year’s giveaway  

 

This year we are having a drawing to 
give away four $25 gift certificates! 

 

To be in the drawing you must  
donate at least $1. 

 

Prior to summer break the  
trustees will pick four names from a 
hat and announce the winners in next 

years newsletter. 
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to our families as we lead up to the NBA 
All-Star Weekend.  
 
There was  a pep rally during school at 
10:00 AM Thursday February 17th.  
 
There was an all-star game on the 
19th at 6:30 PM. (Doors opened at 6).  It 
will be hosted by DJ Formula from Sirius 
XM. Tickets were free for all who attend-
ed.   
 
Kathryn Francis Haneline M.Ed 
Principal 
 
Cleveland Metropolitan School District, 
John Marshall School of Information 
Technology 
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The students at John Marshall IT are 
excited to announce that they have brand 
new laptops and gaming chairs for their 
e-sports competitions. They will be com-
peting in E-sports Ohio the first week of 
March. They play Mario Smash Brothers 
and Overwatch and hope to be Ohio's 
champs! 
 
Some of our students are also participat-
ing in a video game internship. They are 
creating video games for middle school 
students that are educational and fun! 
The games are focused on careers in 
healthcare and helping middle school 
students to determine potential areas of 
career interest.   
 
Our robotics team is also preparing for 
their first competition this Spring.   
 
On February 19th John Marshall hosted a 
Platinum Streetball Ballers All Star 
event.  Platinum Street Basketball coor-
dinated an event with the Harlem Globe-
trotters, AND 1, and Entertainment Bas-
ketball Classic Group to bring services 

Moving forward… 
 

The trustees have voted to not use 
Constant Contact after this 
newsletter. 

 

With so many changes it is diffi-
cult to keep up with all the email 
requests, thus it was decided to 
post the link to the newsletter on 
the JMH website  at the same 
time the newsletter is mailed. 

 

Therefore, all alumni that prefer 
an electronic copy will have im-
mediate access. 

 

Simply go to: https://
www.jmhalumni.com    

Scroll down and click the link 
Alumni Newsletter for access. 



News from the School / 2021 Scholarship Recipients  
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JMH Alumni  
Association Needs  

YOUR Help! 
 

We NEED you! The 
Alumni Association is a 
volunteer organization, 
run by a Board of Trus-
tees for the past thirty 
years. 
 
Please consider offering 
your talents and join 
us!  We meet on the first 
Wednesday of every 
month.  
 
All you need to do is at-
tend five consecutive 
meetings to be voted in as 
a trustee!   
 
We’d love to meet you! 
 
Meetings are the first 
Wednesday of each 
month at the West Park 
Historical Society in Fair-
view Park. 
 

 
West Park  

Historical Society:  
17401 Lorain Ave. 

Cleveland, OH 44111 

 

Lizaura Hernandez-Feliciano 
 
Lizaura graduated from the Civic & 
Business Leadership School with a 4.1 
GPA. She plans to study Business Entre-
preneurship or Criminal Law at Ohio 
State University in the fall. 
 
While at JMH, Lizaura attained High 
Honor Roll during all four years and did 
college-level work at High Tech Acade-
my.  She also participated on the girls' 
basketball team. 
 
During the summer, Lizaura was a mem-
ber of the Aspire Nursing Program. 
 
Jovanti Ramirez 
 
Jovanti graduated from the JMH IT 
School and plans to study Computer 
Science Programming at CSU after grad-
uation.  He earned a 4.0 GPA while in 
high school. 
 
Jovanti earned either High Honor Roll or 
Honor Roll during all four years at Mar-
shall.  He also received the JMH Leader-
ship award in the ninth grade. 
 
Mr. Ramirez was a member of Tech 
Corps and Academic Challenge while at 
Marshall.  He was also active in his com-
munity serving as the Music Coordinator 
of the First Hispanic United Methodist 
Church. 
 
During the summer, Jovanti held an in-
ternship with the Summer Youth Oppor-
tunities Unlimited Program working at a 
public pool. 
 
Faith Linzer 
 
Faith graduated from the Marshall IT 
School in May having earned Honor Roll 
during all four years.  She was awarded a 
Presidential Scholarship from John Car-
roll University and a Dean's Award from 
Baldwin Wallace University.  She was 
enrolled in many AP courses, and she 
hopes to pursue a career in social justice. 
 
While at JMH, Faith started up a girls' 
rugby team.  She also was a member of 
the band and JROTC. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Faith also participated in a high school 
debate sponsored by the Cleveland Met-
ropolitan Bar Association with attorneys 
and students. 
 
Hanean Marzok 
 
Hanean graduated from the JMH Civic 
and Business Leadership School with a 
4.2 GPA.  She plans to attend Ursuline 
College to study Nursing.  Hanean at-
tained High Honor Roll during her four 
years at Marshall.  She was a member of 
the National Honor Society, and she 
earned 35 college credits at CCC in the 
High Tech Academy. 
 
Hanean was a member of the Nurse 
Scholars Program at the Cleveland Clin-
ic and received an award in the eleventh 
grade from the ASPIRE Junior Competi-
tion. 
 
She was an active member of the Track 
and Field team and participated on the 
girls' golf team. 
 
During her spare time, Hanean worked 
in her family business and volunteered at 
Recess CLE. 
 
Emeraude Katusevanako 
 
Emeraude graduated from the School of 
Engineering with a 3.99 GPA.  She plans 
to attend Ohio State University to study 
Business Administration.  Emeraude was 
on the Honor Roll during all four years 
at Marshall.  She received an AP Award 
in the twelfth grade and a Math Achieve-
ment Award in the ninth grade. 
 
Emeraude was a member of the Sustain-
ability Club at JMH, and she volunteered 
at Second House Ministry.  During the 
summers, Emeraude participated in the 
Magnet Early College and the Early Ca-
reer Summer Camp. 
 
A teacher in the JMSOE commented that 
"Emeraude led teammates to a top place-
ment in the 2020 Ohio Caring for Our 
Watershed Program."  The team's pro-
posal helped secure funding for commu-
nity wide lead testing in older Cleveland 
homes.  Details of this project were fea-
tured in Cincinnati's City Beat Maga-
zine. 
 
Nemesis Roldan 
 
Nemesis graduated from the IT School 
with a 3.9 GPA.  She plans to attend 
CSU to major in Neonatal Nursing. 

Nemesis was very active while at Mar-
shall participating in softball, track, cross 
country, and basketball.  She found time 
to volunteer at the Burgos Cultural Arts 
Center during her four years at Marshall. 
She also participated in the Summer 
Youth Opportunities Program and worked 
at Dave's Supermarket. 
 
Nemesis was named Miss Eco Teen Ohio
--2021. 
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Where are they now? 

30s 
Arline Bartling Blankenburg 1/39. She 
celebrated her 100 birthday Oct. 13, 
2021 but recently passed. 

40s 
Marjorie Trentanelli Coble 6/43 
Olmsted Township, OH Still alive and 
well and living in The Renaissance in 
Olmsted Township, OH.  I always look 
forward to reading the JMH newsletters.  
Keep up the great work! 
Kenneth Riedel 6/46 Paso Robles, CA, 
Is married to a California gal for 68 yrs. 
courtesy of Uncle Sam.  We were 
blessed with 4 daughters.  We’re 100 
miles south of beautiful Monterey Pen-
insula, Carmel and Big Sur.  We enjoyed 
travel to 50 countries, all of Europe, 
New Zealand and South Africa and 50 
states.  Forty years ago, I survived a 
head on collision on my bike with a car.  
Thank you, Lord.  I’m the lone survivor 
of 5 brothers.   
Miriam Landstrom Johnson 1/47 
Whittier, CA Enjoys reading about my 
“old” friends (90+) 
Robert J Sefing 47 Murrieta, CA is 92 
yrs. old and still in perfect health, no 
pills, no aches no nothing! 
Ruth B Miller Bertrand 6/48 Westlake, 
OH JMH ’48 has not had a reunion due 
to covid.  We hope by fall we will have 
a luncheon.  I still live at Brookdale in 
Westlake Village.  I am enjoying my 
family, 2 sons, 1 daughter and 11 grand-
children.  I love getting your newsletter 
and thank the committee! 
Norma Dunson Cole 1/49 Fairview 
Park, OH Sorry not to hear anything 
from Jan 49 class mates.  I am trying to 
keep myself busy, but otherwise doing 
well.  Enjoy reading about other class-
mates I remember from school. 
Betty Piper Ujevich 6/49 Midland, MI 
Our family of six moved to Midland, MI 
in OCT 70.  I am 90 yrs. old and enjoy 
receiving the alumni news. 

50s 
Alice Brisky Wuenscher 1/50 I look 
forward to my JMH newsletter every 
year.  Wish we had more news from our 
class Jan 50. So many have passed on.  
Here is a picture of me and my horse 
Princess which I am still riding at age 
89.  She is a very pretty and patient 
(with an old lady) little girl, very sweet.  
Please know your efforts are much ap-
preciated for doing this newsletter.  
Jane Caskey Lowes 1/50 Always great 
to hear the news.  I loved Marshall and 
lived on 137th and Wainstead one block 
away.  Those were happy days.  My 

three sisters all went there too.  Enjoy the 
newsletter, thanks. 
Al Bartels 1/51 Litchfield Park, AZ I’m 
happily retired in Litchfield Parks, AZ.  
Finally gave up golf, but still active in 
other sports.  It has been 70 years since I 
left JMH, but still have fond memories of 
my years there.  I wonder if there will be 
an 80-year reunion. 
Connie Gustin Abend 6/52 Daytona 
Beach, FL Connie and her husband of 65 
½ years moved to Daytona Beach, FL in 
2018 to be near son Paul and his wife 
Maureen after the death of daughter 
Doreen Abend Skully in 2010.  Jerry, at 
age 93, still enjoys playing golf and Con-
nie enjoys her family and Golden Re-
triever Punky, but still miss Ohio.  
Thanks for the alumni news. 
Marlene Peters Huber 1/52 Fairborn, 
OH After 23 years in FL I have returned 
to Ohio.  This was not of my choosing, 
but hurricane Michael 10/2018 hit our 
area very hard.  It is still not back to nor-
mal.  My house was unlivable so I 
moved in with my son Terry who lives in 
Fairborn next to 
Huber Hts.,” Dayton.  Isn’t that ironic? I 
wouldn’t want anyone to go through that.  
I miss all my friends and wish we could 
be together, but know that is impossible.  
Enjoy the alumni newsletter and look 
forward to it every spring. 
Sharon L Shonkwiler 6/55, George J 
Porvasnik, 6/52 Middleburg Hts., OH 
We love to read the newsletter.  Hanging 
at home.  Enjoying the grandkids, col-
lege, band, and football with them.  
Eleanore Reichel Petroff 6/52 Mesa, 
AZ I live in AZ as a full-time resident 
with my husband Ron of 68 years.  Love 
it here.  Winters are fabulous.  Summers 
are hot.  It’s strange being the same age 
now as old people, but at least I’m still 
here.  My sister, Charlotte Reichel 
passed away in 2019.  She was a JMH 
graduate class of 6/48.  Her married 
name was Duncan. 
Joann (Jody) Daignieau Cornell 6/52 
Ft. Worth, TX Since graduating from 
John Marshall and BGSU I have lived in 
11 states, moved 30 times and visited all 
50 states plus several countries.  It is 
amazing that the alumni association has 
been able to find me!!  Thanks for all the 
work you do! 
Henry H Roenigk Jr., MD 6/52 My son 
Randall Roenigk MD, JHM alumni is 
now the Executive Director of the Amer-
ican Board of Dermatology and still on 
faculty at the Mayo Clinic. 
Donna Lieb McIlvaine 6/53 
Wadsworth, OH Still living at Skypark 
airport near Wadsworth after retiring 

from Cleveland Public Schools in 87. 
Audrie Notarianni Schnaterbeck 6/53 
Strongsville, OH I have 2 children, Heidi 
and Conley, 5 grandchildren, 3 girls, 2 
boys.  I am retired in Strongsville for 50 
years. 
Sally Caskey 6/53 Florence Caskey 
Moore 6/44 Jennifer Caskey Manning 
6/46 Jane Caskey Lowes 1/50 Rocky 
River, OH We received the latest copy of 
the JMH Newsletter.  What a great job 
you do keeping all of us informed.  We 
look forward to reading it cover to cover 
when it arrives. We grew up on Wain-
stead Avenue and are all JMH grads.  
How blessed we were to attend this fine 
school.  We received an excellent educa-
tion and were able to participate in many 
wonderful extracurricular activities.  We 
now reside in Lakewood and Winter Ha-
ven, FL. We want to mention an out-
standing teacher, Miss Olive Gibson the 
choir director.  I remember being in grade 
school and seeing my sister perform at 
the spring concert.  I was thrilled and 
later became a member of the choir.  A 
great memory is of caroling in the school 
halls, teachers would open their doors to 
enjoy the music.  Some of the choir mem-
bers in my senior year, Dave Hoecker, 
Ralph Quere, Marlene Conger,  along 
with a few others went caroling in the 
neighborhood and decided to help a cou-
ple in need by bringing them a Christmas 
tree, groceries and holiday cookies.  It 
was a memorable Christmas all because 
of Miss Olive Gibson, who we dedicated 
the June 53 yearbook to. 
Dorothy Lucas Patterson 6/54 Pomplon 
Plains, NJ Married 63 yrs. to Glenn Pat-
terson, 2 children, David and Genene, 4 
grandchildren, Cameron, Jasper, twins 
Max and Miranda.  I remember good edu-
cation at John Marshall.  Love reading 
this newsletter!  Worked as a nurse then 
clinical social worker (MSA). 
Beverly Stockard 6/54 Ithaca, NY 
Moved to Ithaca, NY summer of 2019 to 
be near my daughter.  Love it here.  Still 
follow the Cleveland Indians on MLB.  
Nancy Krauthammer (JMH 1953) Gold-
berg lives in nearby Trumansburg and we 

Alice Brisky Wuenscher 1/50 and Navajo 
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see each other at social events. 
Wade Eden 6/54 Willard, OH Retired 
and we are still living in the same home 
we built when we married 57 yrs. ago. 
Barbara Kres Beach 6/54 Madison, VA 
I helped found The International Wom-
en’s Convocation in 2009 and was there-
after elected Founding President.  The 
Universalist organization supports wom-
en’s groups in NE India, Romania 
(Transylvania), Bolivia, Philippines and 
elsewhere (see https://
www.facebook.com/fbicuuw/.  I invite 
you to check the website for news and 
programs.  All programs are determined 
by in-country women who choose their 
priorities and work with IWC in the US 
to raise funds and develop funding strate-
gies.  Projects have ranged from prevent-
ing domestic violence, climate change 
strategies, business development, leader-
ship skills, empowerment and many 
more.  The mission is Women’s Rights 
are Human Rights. The organization was 
honored with Consultative Status for the 
United Nations. 
Charles “Skip” Humbert 6/54 Olmsted 
Falls, OH I’m very proud to say that my 
education in Gene Gibbon’s photography 
class prepared me for my vocation.  “I 
still click the shutter.” The memories of 
my classmates, a great bunch, both here 
and gone, still warm my heart.  I com-
mend the alumni association for their 
efforts and success in keeping our history 
alive. 
Carol Grabowsky Csornok 56 Inde-
pendence, OH is still kicking, sort of.  
Had knee replacement 8 yrs. ago, open 
heart surgery 1 ½ yrs. ago and I am an-
ticipating another knee surgery in May or 
June.  Pretty soon I’ll be bionic (LOL), 
best wishes to all. 
Herbert Meyer 6/56 Strongsville, OH 
Joanne and I will celebrate our 60th wed-
ding anniversary on 9/2022.  Our grand-
daughter Jordan graduated in May 2021 
with her master’s degree from Case 
Western Reserve in speech therapy.  In 
June she was chosen 3rd runner UP for 
Miss Ohio 2022.  We are still living in 
Strongsville and resisting going into sen-
ior living. 
Nancy Polkabla Larson 6/56 Dekalb, 
IL Would love to hear from classmates!  
Really appreciate the education I got 
from JMH! 
George Christensen 6/56 Port Clinton, 
OH Call if you want, I live in a good 
rural property, 4 acres. I will let you 
mow and I will feed you, close to the 
islands. 
Barbara Roenigk Jenkins 6/56 Wichita 
Falls, TX Is there a place collecting pho-
tos from the 50s from George Washing-
ton School and JMH?  I consider myself 
a member of Jan 57 class.  I attended 
summer school my last year so I could 

graduate in June and go on to college. 
Joanne (Joan) Horak Lemmerman 
1/57 Medina, OH At age 82 my health is 
slowing down.  I no longer drive and I 
fought off pneumonia twice, was in re-
hab and am at home.  My body may be 
going downhill, but my mind isn’t doing 
the same.  Noteworthy, many from class 
of Jan 57 remember Shirley Graf 
(Hauer).  She did not graduate with us, 
she moved to Avon in 56, but she was 
known by many as being quite popular.  
She passed 11-1-2020.  Ken and staff 
continue the good work, sorry I can’t 
physically help, really enjoy the updates. 
Frank Behrendt 6/57 Brandon, FL I left 
Cleveland in July 57 to start a career in 
the United States Air Force (USAF).  
Following 27 years of military service I 
retired with the rank of Chief Master 
Sergeant (E-9).  A variety of jobs fol-
lowed until full retirement in early 2017.  
Frequently volunteered as an election 
official during both primary and general 
elections.  Also volunteered for ten years 
with the Hillsborough County Sheriffs 
department.  My wife Anne and I have 
been married for 60 years.  Proud parents 
of 3 girls, 3 grandchildren and one great 
grandchild.  Love the alumni news.  
Shout out to the class of 1957, wow soon 
to be 65 years ago!  Go JMH Lawyers! 
Roger Panek 6/57 Joan and I are big 
fans of your newsletter.  Joan and I are 
married for 57 yrs., live in Damariscotta, 
ME.  I am a restoration architect and 
carpenter and am active in environmental 
work.  Sons are Nathaniel and Elliot; 
grandchildren are Spencer and Jillian. 
Arlene Mencke 6/58 Rose-
ville, MN My husband John 
Kind and I still live in St. 
Paul, MN.  We have 6 glori-
ous grandchildren we enjoy.  
Our two dogs make sure we 
don’t get too comfortable on 
the couch. 
Robert A Franks 6/58 North 
Ridgeville, OH is enjoying 
retirement.  Still playing with 
vintage cars and keeping up 
with friends old and new with 
Nancy married for 56 yrs., 
with 3 grandboys 20, 15 and 
12.  Enjoy life and reading 
the alumni news and hope to 
continue receiving it.  Keep 
up the great job! 
Donald Randolph 6/58 Ev-
ans, GA Still living in Augus-
ta, GA and enjoying retire-
ment. 
Donald J Forst 6/58 Man-
chester, NH finally retired at 
81.  Spent 7 months in NH, 5 
months in Sarasota, FL. 
Gene Lovasy 1/58 Parma 
Hts., OH Retired from Parma 

Hospital in 2000.  I have been volunteer-
ing in the community ever since. 
Robert M Macala 6/58 Miami, FL After 
living in Chicago for forty years, I’ve 
lived in Miami Beach for 20 years.  My 
retirement years have been filled with 
travel, writing and caregiving (helping 
my former wife during her Alzheimer 
final years).  I’ve worked as a lecturer on 
cruise ships, from Britain and cruising 
from LaHavre, France to Helsinki with 
stops at Amsterdam, Copenhagen, St. 
Petersburg and Stockholm.  I’ve written 
two books reflecting on my past experi-
ences growing up in OH and my many 
years in Paris.  You’ll find them on Am-
azon, The Immigrant Expert and The 
Paris Expert.  I am finishing up my third 
memoir titled The Miami Expert.  Still in 
good health, in a manner of speaking, 
recently I had a partial knee replacement 
and a hallux rigidus operation (big toes).  
I’ll be 81 in June and hope all my alum-
nae are thriving and enjoying our pre-
cious retirement years. 
John Alden Burkholder 6/58 Martha 
and I are still kicking.  I am active at the 
Pittsburgh Center for the Arts, making 
ceramic dishes, cups, platters, etc.  I still 
mow our lawn etc. We have a green-
house in which we raise orchids and start 
our own seedlings for our outdoor vege-
table garden. 
Joan (Chiara) Inglisano Cigler 1/59 
Painesville Twp., OH Does anyone re-
member and have photos of the old West 
Park Library, about W. 158th Lorain, also 
the old West Park YMCA or WYCA 
about W. 157th Lorain where we attended 

Class of 59 
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Canteen Dances in the mid 50’s, 7th-8th 
grade? 
Charles D. Vincent 6/59 Westlake, OH 
Worked 45 years in education in the Fine 
Arts Division, 1st year Medina, Black 
River Schools, Thomas Jefferson Jr. 10 
years, Supplementary Center 2 yrs., 
School of the Arts 12 yrs., South High 
School 30 yr retirement, John Marshall 
High School Sub, then full-time until 
2011. 
Susan Hostelley Peters 59 Thank you 
for the John Marshall newsletter.  It is 
nice to remember those good carefree 
times. 
Nancy Knotts Eden 1/59 Willard, OH 
Retired from teaching and still living in 
Willard, OH. 

60s 
Leonard Downie Jr. 6/60 Washington, 
DC After retiring from The Washington 
Post as executive editor in 2008 I’ve 
been teaching investigative reporting as a 
journalism professor at Arizona State 
University’s Walter Cronkite school 
based in D.C.  My seventh book, “All 
About the Story”: news, power, politics 
and the Washington Post,” was pub-
lished in late 2020.  I also write reports 
for the committee to protect journalists 
on presidents and the press, Obama, 
Trump and next year Biden.  I appreciate 
the work of the JMH alumni association. 
John and Gloria Pesarchick Thomas 
6/60 & 1/60 Naples, FL We have 3 chil-
dren, two living in FL, Paula and Chris-
tian and one Edward in MI.  He is a re-
tired industrial appraiser. 
Nancy Arelt Goette 1/60 Olmsted Falls, 
OH For about 40 years I have volun-
teered in various capacities with AFG-
USA, the oldest high school exchange 
program.  Therefore; I have friends all 
over the globe, some our family hosted 
and some I got to know as I placed them 
with other westside Cleveland families. 

This past year has been 
a difficult one for such 
a program, but we’re 
hoping for a brighter 
future soon.  Please 
contact me at 
nagoette@yahoo.com 
or 440-234-3821 if in-
terested in learning 
more about this won-
derful experience. 
William (Bill) L Jones 
6/60 Thanks to you and 
your host of volunteers 
for keeping the memo-
ries of our Marshall 
days alive.  I so much 
look forward to each 
issue of the alumni 
news.  I know it is a big 

job to maintain the database of our class-
mates and collect all the news.  We are 
still living in the San Diego area, having 
been retired from the fire service for 
nearly 30 yrs.  My wife, Sandy and I 
have three sons, eight grandchildren and 
one great-granddaughter. As I write this, 
post COVID, we are finally able to join 
our family for events and outings.  Sandy 
keeps busy with card making and Mah-
jong. I can again teach computer classes 
in our community, work with my model 
trains, manage our investments and do 
some occasional woodworking.  We still 
enjoy travel and taking our motor home 
on the road. Keep up the excellent work. 
Joyce Dangel Broom 6/60 Port St. 
Lucie, FL Happy to get alumni news.  
I’m still teaching in preschool.  Everyone 
in family and at work didn’t get covid.  
Always glad to remember high school 
days. 
George Tomko 6/60 North Royalton, 
OH Retired from Hewlett Packard in 
2002.  Divide the year evenly between 
North Royalton condo and villa in Ven-
ice, FL.  Enjoy 12 months of perfect 
weather.  Still active member of Strongs-

ville Rotary Club.  Special interest, golf 
and riding my bike through the Metro-
parks.  Still hoping for our 60-year reun-
ion, albeit a year late. 
Bernard Kleja 6/60 Loganville, GA My 
wife Joanie and I have been married 58 
years.  We have lived in Georgia the last 
41 years. The lord has blessed us with 2 
children, both girls, 7 grandkids and 3 
great grand kids.  We love to travel and 
enjoy family events.  Really enjoy read-
ing the JMH alumni news. 
Denny Geduldig 60 I enjoy the newslet-
ter stories, photos and updates on former 
classmates and sadly the final roll call 
section.  Please accept this humble dona-
tion in memory of 2 59 grads, Dick 
Geduldig and Bob Davis. Dick is my 
brother and Bob was like a brother and I 
miss both of them.  Thank you for all 
you do. 
James Adams & Martha Steward Ad-
ams 6/61, 6/60 Warren, PA Retired liv-
ing in Warren, Pa.  I wish everyone good 
health and happiness.  We have health 
issues. 
Richard Whitworth 6/60 Ocala, FL Hi 
fellow classmates.  I retired in 2000 with 
31 years at United Airlines.  I started in 
Cleveland, laid off in 80.  Went to Chica-
go.  Moved to Ocala in 2003 and never 
looked back.  Married to Judith in May 
of 63.  We will celebrate our 58th anni-
versary in May 2021.  Missed our 60th 
class reunion due to the pandemic.  Miss 
JMH, had a good time there.  I would 
like to see the new school, but I don’t 
travel anymore.  Hoping everyone is 
well, keep up the good work. 
Joan Bullen Panek 6/60 Damariscotta, 
ME Living the good life in Maine.  Ac-
tive in state Quilting Guild, on the board 
of directors of Coastal Rivers Conserva-
tion Trust, ardent gardener.  Hiking, 
kayaking, engaging in politics, cooking 
and reading, reading, reading. Looking 
forward to getting together with family 
and friends more often. 

The Caskey Sisters:  Florence Caskey Moore 6-44 Sally Caskey 6-
53 Jennifer Caskey Manning 6-46 Jane Caskey Lowes 1-50 

Riverside Elementary Class of 64 Reunion 
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Myron Hartwig 6/60 Vero Beach, FL 
After 32 years in Los Angeles we moved 
to Florida and are loving it. 
Robert L Staley 1/61 Strongsville, OH 
My family and I are fortunate that we are 
doing well during this pandemic.  I hope 
everyone else is doing well also.  This 
past year I was able to take a few trips to 
various parts of the country.  Looking 
forward to doing the same next year. 
Marcia Cohen 1/61 North Ridgeville, 
OH You’re doing an excellent job on the 
newsletter.  I’m going to be 79 in June, 
married 54 years.  I have 2 children, Pau-
la who is 51 and Doug 47.  Retired secre-
tary with University Hospitals working 
in the vascular lab.  I have a passion 
working in a medical environment.  
Worked there 10 yrs.  Currently living in 
a condo in North Ridgeville with hubby 
Eli and 4-legged Buster who is 14 yrs. 
old. 
Patrick B. Piper 6/61 Friendsville, TX 
nothing new except am still alive.   After 
four years in Navy, a tour to Vietnam, an 
around the world cruise on an ammuni-
tions ship, college 4 yrs, BS in EL Ed, 
dean’s list seven times.  Taught school 
six years, OB trained pilot’s license, re-
built an airplane ground up.  Spent six 
years farming in Hillsboro, Ohio.  Went 
to USAP Tech School, Keesler AFB, got 
A&P ticket.  Worked for Continental 
airlines 23 years and retired in 2007.  
Married, no children, born again Chris-
tian.  Still fly, sail, fish and write mem-
oirs to be published in 2022.  Staying in 
shape best I can at the gym 3x weekly. 
Kathleen LaRocque Satullo 6/62 Avon 
Lake, OH has published her book, “Sob 
Stories” on Amazon, a personal recollec-
tion of people and times that have passed 
through her life.  Also, as an avid dog 
owner of Koda Maria and hiker, she has 
forged over 3 miles of trails through the 
woods in Avon Lake.  The city recog-
nized her for this contribution and has 
built a land bridge over a creek in the 
woods named for her “Kathy’s Bridge.” 
Patricia Calmer Larsen 6/63 Worked 
for Sherwin Williams and Medina Coun-
ty Commissioners (25 yrs.) and now re-
tired.  Enjoying 6 grandchildren.  Living 
with Walter Moss 6/67. 
Carol Lombardo Vaccaro 6/63 Foun-
tain Hills, AZ Came to Cleveland for the 
58th high school reunion July 14, 2021. 
Howard Stephan 6/63 I very much en-
joy reading about my high school and 
particularly like the pictures.  One of my 
fondest memories was acting in Carou-
sel.  I played the part of Doc Seldon.  I 
didn’t know there was a picture of our 
dress rehearsal.  I am in the back row at 
the right side of the girl in white. 
Joanne Pfingsten Germuska 1/63 
Brunswick, OH My three brothers, Har-
ry, 6/53, Ralph 1/58 and Earle 6/61 all 

passed away in 2021. We often talked 
about our years of going to John Mar-
shall and they are all wonderful memo-
ries.  I have enclosed a check in their 
memory.  My heart is very heavy.  
William L Kasper 6/63 Shingle Springs, 
CA I very madly enjoy receiving the 
alumni news publications.  I have lived 
and worked in Saudi Arabia, Turkey, 
Greece, Spain, Philippines and in many 
locations throughout the U.S. as an engi-
neering and construction manager.  My 
wife and I currently live in the foothills 
of the Sierra Nevada Mountains in the 
house that I originally built in 74 of 
which I have added several additions 
since.  We always have new ideas for 
DIY projects on our 7-acre property. 
Leonard Tomsik DDS 6/63 North Roy-
alton, OH Retired from dental practice 
(Parma Hts.), PT faculty school of den-
tistry.  I volunteer at Cleveland Clinic.  
My wife is Laura and we have 2 children 
and 4 grandchildren. Own 2nd home in 
Colorado Springs.  Retired COL. Army 
Reserve Dental Corps. 
Charles Schuster 6/63 Northbrook, IL 
After retiring as an English Professor 
from the University of Wisconsin, Mil-
waukee, I moved to northern Illinois to 
be closer to family.  I have fond memo-
ries of Miss Schueneman, English and 
Miss Bauer, Biology, both exceptional 
teachers.  And I also remember when 
Miss Maher, English asked me if a truck 
ran over my head when I couldn’t conju-
gate fast enough. 
Ruth Orban Fazekas 6/63 Shaker Hts., 
OH Retired 21 years from CMSD 
(Rhodes, John Adams, Glenville) after 
30 yrs. teaching French and later Japa-
nese.  Still living in Shaker Hts. For 44 
yrs. with husband Alex, married almost 
53 yrs.  We have two daughters and 3 
grandsons. 
Paul Garsky 6/64 Loveland, CO Enjoy 

receiving and reading school newsletters, 
hope my gift will help. 
Jerry P Peppers 1/64 Scarsdale, NY I 
am now fully retired after 48 yrs. with 
the same corporate law firm in Manhat-
tan.  I still keep busy sitting on more then 
ten boards and we have traveled exten-
sively although 2020 was a bit slower.  
We have resumed in 2021 exploring the 
highways and byways of America and 
spending more time with our three 
daughters in Manhattan and one in San 
Francisco. 
Larry Lawrence Dellaposta 6/64 Mur-
phy, NC Fully retired now.  Still living in 
NC, but looking to down size our home.  
Enjoying our pets and “Jeepin” trail rides 
in the mountains are fantastic.   
Betty A Petitt 6/64 Los Angeles, CA I 
am still in Hollywood, CA and although 
retired still busy judging Emmy awards 
and volunteering with social services 
committed at Eboll Club and various 
historic preservation groups in LA and 
Hollywood.  My youngest brother in 
Cleveland has a bucket list to visit all the 
American League Ballparks so we’re 
rendezvousing in Oakland in July for an 
Indians game.  I’m excited about the 
return of the Hollywood Bowl this sum-
mer, finally life is back to normal! 
Linda Lucic Liefer 1/65 Oak Pk., Il I 
love to remember Friday afternoons 
singing French songs with Monsieur 
Molinari.  I still sing them sometimes: 
“J’attendrai”, “LaVie en Rose”, “La 
Mer”.  Thanks for the newsletter. 
James Michael Faucett 6/65 Quinton, 
VA My wife Gail and I are enjoying our 
retirement for a number of years.  The 
Lord has blessed us in so many ways.  
God Bless 
Larry Meese 6/65 Lakewood, OH A 
founding member of “Tull Babies” 
www.baskervillehounds.com For more 
info we are on the wall “Cleveland 

Class of 1962 Celebrating their 75th Birthday! 
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Rocks” at the Rock-n-Roll Hall of Fame!  
There of us are still here!  Doug 
McCutcheon, Bill Emery and myself.  
John Kirkpatrick and Dante Rossi passed 
away, R.I.P.  We are actively still play-
ing other projects.  But as the “Hounds” 
we are recording and getting ready to 
play a few live dates in 2022.  
Peace, Larry! Good Luck Always, Keep 
on Rockin! 
Joseph Kurilee 1/65 Berea, OH I keep 
busy scanning for the New York Central 
Systems Historical Society.  I am on the 
board of the Berea Historical Society.  I 
also am a member of the Old Brooklyn, 
Brooklyn, West Park Historical Socie-
ties.  I also am a member of the B&O, 
CTO, NKP and New York Central His-
torical Societies as a railroader I write 
many articles for the MOP Railroad 
Press. 
Willam Boich 6/66 Thank you for send-
ing me the JMH newsletter.  I want you 
and our fellow classmates to know I 
moved my parents to St. Petersburg, FL 
for their retirement in 74 and decided to 
stay and live in Florida ever since then.  I 
worked as a collection manager for 
Woolco department store credit depart-
ment, also as a manager trainer for a pri-
vate garbage collection company here 
spending one year being a field foreman 
supervisor for 17 residential garbage 
trucks working in the field with them.  
Also, one year working in the office be-
ing a commercial supervisor for dump-
ster and roll off commercial garbage 
trucks.  Then I became a truck dispatch-
er.  My next position I worked on the 
service drive at a major car dealership as 
a service porter.  My final job was at a 
major recycling contractor.  I was laid 
off in 08and did landscaping work before 
I retired.  I also want to report to you one 
of our classmates, John Lajewki died on 
May 25, 2020 due to heart problems.  I 
presently have a home on 2-1/2 acres in 
rural Pasco country 
Linda Hale 1/66 Cape Coral, FL Living 
here 9 years now enjoying retirement. 
Maryann Jancigar Fabian 1/66 Medi-
na, OH I married Richard Thomas Fabi-
an same class.  He served 4 yrs. USN 
during Vietnam.  He mainly worked in 
the automotive industry, mainly MR 
Gasket Company.  I have worked always 
in the retail business; 30 yrs. Sears and 
the list goes on and on.  I now do volun-
teer work at Life’s Treasures in Medina 
all proceeds go to Hospice.  I just love it.  
We have been married for 52-1/2 yrs. 
and I still love the old guy. Who would 
have thought Sears would go out of busi-
ness, Craftsman Tools, you probably 
have some you own. We are very close 
to Janet Tischler, Ron Thorne, Jim Platz 
all from the same class.  I see Janet all 

the time, and Ron and Jim a couple of 
times a year. 
Cheer Parrish Allan 6/66 Brunswick, 
ME Hello from Brunswick, Maine.  I 
have enjoyed living nearby great bodies 
of water starting with Lake Erie in 
Cleveland, OH for my earliest years.  
Followed by San Diego, Coronado, CA 
on the Pacific Ocean for the next span of 
my life and finally the next years of my 
life here in Maine on the Atlantic coast.  
What beauty I have seen in these places 
and other I have visited.  The year of 
2020 has seen so many changes and 
challenges for all of us.  We see how 
precious each day is and although we 
don’t know what the future may bring, 
we can make the most of every day.  Be 
well. 
Alana Wasarhely Callahan 6/66 Tuc-
son, AZ Walt Callahan husband to Ala-
na is sorry to report her unexpected 
death on 6/20/2020. A wonderful wife 
of 52 yrs., wonderful mother of 2 boys, 
and best grandmother to 3 grandchildren 
in AR.  Well liked and respected in sen-
ior community for 24 years. 
Michael Oster 1/67 Berea, OH My wife 
Patricia Ziegler Oster 6/67 and I will 
celebrate our 50yr wedding anniversary 
on 9-18-2021. 
Philip Boyka 6/67 Houston, TX At 72 
years of age enjoying my “second life” 
as a lawyer, as general counsel for a 
commercial heavy-duty truck dealership 
with 400 employees.  Still love practic-
ing law, but this is a new twist, so dif-

ferent from my own previous law prac-
tice. Enjoying my 48th year of marriage 
with my wife Linda Bass who I met on a 
blind date at Ohio State April 4, 1970.  
We have two grandchildren, Liam and 
Phoenix, my daughter Tova’s two chil-
dren.  My son Evan is an attorney as 
well.  Life is good. 
Norma Tichenor Conner Wall 6/67 
Fort Myers Beach, FL My husband, Jim 
and I have been enjoying lunches on 
Fort Myers Beach and Marco Island 
with Bev Czuchran 67 Vitaz and Dave 
Vitaz 67.  I also enjoy playing mahjong 
and have taught classes on how to play 
at our local library.  Thank you for the 
great newsletter and best wishes to all 
our alumni friends! 
Kathryn Naro Dooley 1/68 Lady Lake, 
FL I live in a retirement community in 
The Villages Florida almost 5 yrs. now. 
Still own my home of 23 yrs. In Massa-
chusetts.  Married to my 2nd husband for 
25 yrs.  Have 9 of the most beautiful 
grandchildren all up north, MA and NY. 
The older I get the more I miss being 
with them.  Would love to move back to 
MA, cold, yes but FL is HOT!! 
Kaye Gergen O’Boyle 1/68 Amherst, 
OH Just celebrated 53 yrs. of marriage 
to husband Bill.  Moved to a new home 
in Amherst in Feb. 2021.  Kaye is chief 
compliance officer for a Westlake regis-
tered investment advisor firm.  Will cel-
ebrate 50 yrs. with the same company in 
July! 
Daniel C Cerveny 6/68 Red River, NM 

Retired Teachers Annual Picnic 



I am now living in Red River, NM with 
my wife Barbara and 6 of my 12 chil-
dren.  We followed 2 of them here to 
Red then one got married and moved 
with his wife and one of his brothers to 
St. Louis, MO. My other children live 
in TN, MS, NC with their families.  I 
enjoy the newsletter and thought I 
would help.  We have moved around a 
bit, but still enjoy hearing about Cleve-
land and JMH.  I am donating for three 
people, Daniel C Cerveny 6/68, Leon-
ard J. Cerveny 6/69 died 2009 and Fred-
erick J. Cerveny 6/71 or 72, died 2015. 
Peggy Kelly Dinger 6/68 Parma, OH 
Still alive and kicking ass (mostly my 
own these days).  After living in Illinois 
for the last six years I have finally 
moved back home to Cleveland area. 
William A Donohue 1/68 DeWitt, MI 
Dr. William Donohue is a distinguished 
Professor of Communication, College 
of Communication Arts & Sciences, 
Michigan State University where he has 
taught since 1976. He has written over 
100 research papers and 14 books.  Bill 
has 6 sons and stepsons, enjoys boating, 
golfing, the grandson, church and still 
teaching! 
Loretta Jackson Krenitsky 6/68 New 
Berlin, WI I retired 5 years ago from 
Milwaukee School of Engineering as 
the IRB Administer.  We have 4 grand-
children, 2 in the area and 2 in SC.  We 
have survived the pandemic and are 
ready to travel again.  Wishing every-
one good health and happiness. 
Carol Corrado Artino 6/68 Fallbrook, 
CA I moved to San Diego with my hus-
band Joe and our two sons in 84.  We 
are both retired and enjoying our 4 
grandchildren.  Joe and I have been 
married for 51 years.  My husband is a 
classic car guy, so we attend lots of car 
shows in our spare time. 

Edward Kilbane 6/69 Washington, DC 
is currently serving as the Chief Medical 
Officer for the U.S./Agency for Interna-
tional Development. 
David Bartz 6/69 Pahrump, NV As the 
racer known as “Super Dave” I moved to 
Pahrump Nevada in 2008.  Having re-
tired from Ford Motor Company in 2006 
at 55 years old.  Main reason I hated 
Ohio weather, snow and rain, also I’m 
just 60 miles from Las Vegas which I 
visit once a week.  I managed to stay 
single and still practice my mantra “fast 
cars and fast women” ha-ha! However, 
I’m still loyal to Cleveland teams, Indi-
ans, Ohio State and the Browns. 
Dennis Negrey 6/69 Ashland, OH En-
joying 9th year of retirement playing golf 
with 18 other JMH grads (65-73) and 8 
grandkids. 
Mary Ann Hubbell Doering 6/69 San 
Diego, CA Hello all from San Diego.  
Always good to read news from home!  
Give my best and congrats to Janet Brut-
van Coleman and Kevin (I went to St. 
Vincent de Paul with him) on their 50th 
anniversary.  Also, hi to Kathy Walker 
Denny, Denise and Jen who I saw and 
“hung” with at our 20th reunion.  I saw 
Kathy Marquise and so many beloved 
friends all still in my heart and prayers. 
Glenn Saccone 1/69 Bartlett, IL retired 
from the University of Illinois and Gojo.  
Worked at Cedar Point in 69.  Joined the 
Air Force 69-73.  Obtained a BS at SIU 
and a masters in Education at the UOFI 
Urbana.  Been housing minor league ball 
players since 2008, most interesting. 
James Turczyk 1/69 Cleveland, OH 
Cashing in United States saving bonds 
from 15 years at U.S.S. Corp and United 
States Post Office of 34 yrs., that are 30 
years and older. 
Don Andrew Zatrock 1/69 Saint Paul, 
MN Don recently completed 22 years of 

service with Wells Fargo Bank, N.A., in 
the Minneapolis/Saint Paul area as an 
operations processor and retirement ser-
vice center representative as of February 
2021.  I began work with principal finan-
cial group as a retirement specialist in the 
participant contact center. 
Jack Connelly 6/69 Thonotosassa, FL 
Retired after career in steel distribution.  
Living in Florida with the alligators, 
mosquitoes and margaritas. 
Janet Brutvan Coleman 6/69 North 
Olmsted, OH Correction: Kevin and I 
will be married “50” years on June 11, 
2021. 
James A Miller 6/69 Rocky River, OH I 
am a 3-year resident of Rocky River.  
Married 48 yrs. to Rosemary Cooper 
Miller.  Four grown children, three girls, 
1 boy.  Seven grandchildren.  Spent 34 
yrs. in the law enforcement field.  The 
last 26 years as a police officer with 
Cleveland Clinic, retired 2006.  Enjoy 
visiting our children and grandchildren.  
Live across from Lutheran West High 
School.  Enjoy going to their sporting 
events. I was a volunteer at the Keating 
Center for 14 yrs. Member of the retired 
Irish Police, Elyria F.O.P. lodge 30. Al-
so, F.O.P member 25 years. 

70s 
James Nolan 6/70 Honolulu, HI In 2019 
I retired as President of Southwestern 
college in Santa Fe (a grad school for 
therapists) and moved to Honolulu, Ha-
waii, allegedly to go into semi-
retirement.  What was supposed to be a 
part time private practice turned into a 
COVID-driven crazy full-time endeavor 
and has stayed so for over a year.  But I 
am OK with this, people want to talk and 
I am willing to keep going full time until 
it seems like the time to pull back and 
take another shot at semi-retirement. An-
yway, Hawaii IS Paradise!  Not sure 
what the next step of life will bring, but 
for now being 5 minutes from Waikiki 
and Diamond Head will do. 
Janice Dosky 6/71 Austin, TX Living in 
Austin, TX for over 40 years! I have 2 
grown sons, 1 a fireman in Austin, spe-
cial ops and the other an arborist.  I vol-
unteer at Kerrville Folk Music Festival 
and several others in Texas for over 25 
years!  Thinking about retirement! Ha! 
Gail Shearer Lingenfelter 6/71 Brook-
park, OH Enjoying retirement by travel-
ing.  Enjoying the grandkids. 
Chuck Felder 6/71 Costa Mesa, CA 
Been in California 40 years. Nearing 
retirement.  First grandson is 5 months 
now.  Enjoying sun, playing lots of golf. 
Gary Toth 1/71 Broadview Hts., OH I 
am retired, no kids. 
Scot Krause 6/71 North Las Vegas, NV 
Semi-retired freelance writer living in 
Las Vegas for the past 27 years.  Only 
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son, Zachary, graduated high school in 
2020, now attending college locally.  I’m 
not on Classmates or Facebook but 
friends can reach me by email at: 
krauseinvegas@cox.net 
Ava Dunham Perzel 6/71 Berea, OH 
Husband Dave Perzel West Tech class of 
69, celebrate their 50th wedding anniver-
sary in June 2022. Both are retired and 
living in Berea, OH where they have 
lived happily for 42 yrs. 
William Rambert and Jacklyn Un-
ateny Rambert 72/74 have been married 
44 yrs.! 
Denise Dvorak Woods 6/72 Walworth, 
WI My husband, Terry and I have been 
married almost 47 years.  We have one 
daughter, Aubrey married to Kevin.  Af-
ter having computer service companies 
in CA and Chicago we now live in south-
ern Wisconsin on a small dairy farm 
where we have a small herd of Jersey 
cows and make cheese, Highfield 
Farm.com 
Keith T Smith 6/72 Mansfield, OH I 
have been on disability since 2009 and 
now officially retired along with my wife 
Rosemary.  Married for 33 yrs. and have 
2 children, son and a daughter who live 
in Columbus, OH. 
Beverly Buddie Jacob 6/72 Fairview 
Park, OH After retiring from banking 
after nearly 30 yrs. I have now retired 
from Cuyahoga County Probate Court in 
the Guardianship Dept after 20 years 
effective December 2020.  I am fully 
enjoying life in Fairview Park and total 
freedom of my day and catching up with 
friends. 
Judith Battaglia Schatz 6/72 Kalispell, 
MT Enjoying retirement after 45 years of 
nursing in 3 different states.  Had the 
privilege of handing parents their baby 
for the 1st time, to guiding and comfort-
ing people through the hospice process.  
Share a home in beautiful Montana with 
the love of my life, Markus.  Wishing 
you all the best.  
Terri Walters Sopko 6/72 Berea, OH 
I’m a realtor with Howard Hanna for 35 
years.  Both daughters have joined my 
team.  Enjoying my grandchildren and 
traveling. 
Richard Dohy 6/73 Seven Hills, OH 
Retired and living the dream! 
Anthony C Giancola, Jr. 6/73 South 
Euclid, OH I am retired 4-20-20 as a 
master technician level one.  I am enjoy-
ing my grandchildren now and my wife 
Rosemary and I are celebrating our 35-
year anniversary this year. 
Edward Bloom, Cheryl Hill Bloom 
6/73 Cary, NC we will celebrate 25 years 
of marriage in July 2022. Having a 
blended family, we have 3 children, 6 
grandchildren with another great grand 
coming soon.  Edward is semi-retired 
from a career spanning 40 years in com-

mercial construction project manage-
ment.  During my career, he managed 
and consulted on many iconic hi-rise 
projects throughout the United States and 
internationally.  Cheryl retired recently 
from Eaton Corporation after almost 35 
years split between the company’s Cleve-
land, OH and Raleigh, NC locations.  
Edward and Cheryl love traveling togeth-
er, enjoy spending quality time with each 
other and their family and are looking 
forward to the next chapter of their lives! 
Peggy Brennan Stockdale 6/74 Colum-
bia Station, OH My husband Bill, Lake-
wood 74 and I moved to Columbia Sta-
tion the summer of 2020.  I have been 
teaching tap dancing for over 40 years in 
Lakewood and Strongsville.  I enjoy see-
ing all my former classmates at our reun-
ions! 
John Wawerek and Cherri Anderson 
Wawerek 6/74 Pembroke Pines, FL John 
is a retired air traffic controller after 32 
yrs. of service.  Now a very talented trop-
ical flower gardener.  Cherri is a retired 
nurse, now into walking, cooking, baking 
and reading.  Parents of 3 grown daugh-
ters, and have 3 wonderful grandsons.  
Loving retirement, hopefully traveling 
soon.  We will be celebrating 46 years of 
marriage this October.  Loving South 
Florida. 
James (Jim) Phelan 6/75 Las Vegas, 
NV I have been living with my wife 
Rose the last 10 years in Las Vegas, NV 
after retiring from the Lakewood Fire 
Department after a 32-year career. 
Andrew Kuharsky 6/75 Greenville, SC 
Earned a bachelor’s degree in business 
administration from the University of SC 
in 2018and a Masters of Professional 
Accountancy from Clemson University 
in 2019 (keeping a 4.0 average through-
out) and is now a licensed CPA still liv-
ing in Greenville, SC. 
Deborah Quillin Fought 6/76 Columbia 
Station, OH I am working part time 
while watching my son Devin’s girls 
CeCe (2 ½) and Emmy (1) full time and 
have my hands full.  I also have three 
grandchildren, one in high school and the 
girls on their own from my daughter 
Dracie. I will be adding the title great 
grandmother later this year. I wish 
more classmates would write in!  
Sadly, I missed this year’s reunion 
and the opportunity to see Bob 
Jones before he passed.   
Joyce Hlozek Martz 6/77 Spo-
kane, WA Still living in Washing-
ton State.  Kids are all grown and 
gone.  No grandkids yet, but hope-
ful. 
Rich Hurley 6/77 Brunswick, OH 
Proud to be a graduate of JMH! 
Mark Bunner 6/78 Hilliard, OH I 
am a CPA that has been employed 
with Stanley Steemer Internation-

al, Inc., for 37 years and am currently the 
Vice President and CFO.  I was selected 
central Ohio businesses first corporate 
chief financial officer of the year in 
2012. 
Kevin Hoyt 6/79 Alta Loma, CA Owner 
of small business, raised 5 children and 
have 4 grandchildren so far. 

80s 
Donna Smith Bohlmann 6/80 Ottumwa, 
IA I retired from a 35-year career teach-
ing in May 2020.  Enjoying retirement 
coaching computer coding courses for 
gifted elementary students through the 
University of Iowa’s Belin Blank Center 
for Gifted Education.  I am the proud 
parent of Marshall, Jared and Olivia and 
grandmother to Luna Marie.  Looking 
forward to traveling again with my hus-
band John. 
Perry J Sprachmann 6/80 North Ridge-
ville, OH I am a labor advocate for the 
letter carrier’s union, NALC in the north-
ern Ohio district of the U.S. Postal Ser-
vice. 
Billy Fischer 6/82 Henderson, NV I am 
a musician since 86 and have been enter-
taining ever since in various bands, char-
ity and solo performances.  Since 2009 I 
have been a part of WTAM 1100s coats 
for kids’ campaign as an entertainer with 
Mike Trivisonno which has raised over 2 
million dollars.  I moved to Las Vegas in 
2017 to further my career in music and I 
am currently preforming a solo act sing-
ing songs from the 50s, 60s, 70s and 80s. 
I am also in a Crosby Stills and Nash 
tribute band SCN Express portraying 
David Crosby.  This group has traveled 
to Florida, Myrtle Beach and California 
and hope to be in OH somewhere down 
the road. Check out Billy Fischer on Fa-
cebook or his website at 
www.littlebillyfischer.com  

Faculty 
Cynthia (Cindy) Metzger Strongsville, 
OH Still enjoying my retirement golfing, 
biking, reading and playing games down 
in sunny Florida.  I hope everyone has 
been wearing masks, washing hands and 
staying safe. Former Principal of JMH. 

The Baskerville Hounds: Larry Mees, Doug  
McCutcheo, Dante Rossi and Bill Emery 
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 Hall of Fame Nomination Form 

 
 
  For Office Use:  Living: ______________ Deceased: _______________________ Date Received: _______________________    

 

  The John Marshall hall of Fame includes Distinguished Citizens, Outstanding Athletes, those with Medical and Military  
  Achievements, Entertainment Professionals, those Excelling in their Professions and Significant Faculty Members.  We look for  
  People who not only had major accomplishments while at JMH, but people of character who have excelled in their field and are 
  role models for others. 
 

 Graduated from JMH 10 years before being considered 

 Excelled as a student, athlete, staff or faculty while at JMH 

 Honored as a distinguished leader in his/her profession 

 Contributed significantly through their professional or personal life for the betterment of society 

 A person of good character with strong integrity and high moral standards 

 Recognized by the community as a positive role model for students 

 Received significant honors and awards for their active involvement in society 
 
  Why do you believe the person you are nominating for the John Marshall Hall of Fame should be selected? 
 
  Nominee’s information: 
 
  First, Maiden and Last Name: _________________________________________________Class Year: _______Faculty: Yes / No 
 
  Address, City, State and Zip:_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  Phone #  Home/Cell and Email Address: _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
  Your Name, Address, City, State and Zip: ______________________________________________________________________ 
 
  Phone# Home/Cell and Email Address: ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  How long have you known the nominee? _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
  If you are not a relative, where might a family member be contacted? ________________________________________________ 
 
  Please include any facts, figures, special honors, contributions or other material that will be of assistance to the selection 
  committee.  If additional space is needed, please use a plain piece of paper and attach it to this form.  News articles or web page  
  addresses to support the nomination should also be included.  Please attach a Resume if one is available. 
 
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  

Return To:  JHM Hall of Fame Committee - C/O Joyce Murphy 
8412 Sierra Oval, Parma, OH 44130 

Questions? Call 440-888-0165 
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The West Park Historical Society has a new book coming out in 
2023 that you may be interested in.  We are in process of repub-
lishing, in its entirety, a 104-page book originally printed in 1923, 
named “Echoes” for its 100th  Anniversary. This book covers 
many stories of West Park High School in 1923, and the sur-
rounding West Park area, before it was named John Marshall 
High School.  
 
While there are many articles about high school life, including 
information on the graduating class of 1923, it is not a class year-
book as we know of them today. The first ever JMH yearbook 
was published in June 1924 and had only 34 pages. As we have 
all heard, a picture is worth a thousand words and this book con-
tains almost 70 of them, which was somewhat rare for that long 
ago. This will certainly be some very interesting reading for all 
you lovers of local history.   
 
Please visit our website, westparkhistory.org   or call Elaine 
Staley 216-267-3857  for further information and to place an or-
der.  Ross Bassett 1/70 and Vice President of the West Park His-
torical Society. 

 
 

Did you know the former name of John Marshall High 
School was West Park High School?  These photos are 

from the 1923 class yearbook to be  
reprinted by the West Park Historical Society. 

 
Cleveland Metropolitan School District  

Written by The Legends Committee for CMSD and  
submitted to the newsletter by: Daryl E. Mapson 76 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to the 2022 Inductees from John 
Marshall High School to CLEVELAND LEGENDS CMSD 
Hall of Fame. 
 
Jonathan Burrell (Track & Field) - The Senate Athletic 
League has produced many double event sprinters, but Jona-
than Burrell might be the best since Jesse Owens. Burrell was 
so gifted that his 60-meter dash (6.65) record was broken a 
few years ago at Ohio State University, a history that lasted 
23 years. Jonathan started winning championships immedi-
ately, winning the 1991 and 1992 Ohio Division I Track 
Team Championships. He won back-to-back 100-meter dash 
titles and set a state record in the 4x100 relay. In 1993, his 
senior year at the Ohio State High School Track Champion-
ship, a power runner struck fear in his competitions, struck 
gold, and won the 100 meters and 200-meter dash. Jonathan 
competed in the USA Junior Outdoor Track Championship, 
running 10.38 in the 100 meters dash, one of the top times in 
the nation. He also competed in the Olympic Sports Festival 
on the amateur circuit. 
 
Michelle Stoyka (Track & Field) - The first Ohio State 
Girls Track Championship was in 1975. For a girl from the 
Cleveland Public school, learning how to high jump was rare. 
Stoyka was John Marshall’s only qualifier for the state meet 
that year; in 1979, she represented Marshall High School and 
the Cleveland School District. She made them proud of her 
2nd place in the high jump. Stoyka returned for her senior 
year in 1980 and competed for a tie but returned with the 
runner-up title due to more misses. Michelle earned a track 
scholarship to Kent State University, where she completed 
her career. According to the OHSAA records, in 42 years of 
girl’s state meet competition, only four female high jumpers 
from the Cleveland Public School have placed in the state 
championship. 
 
Linda J. Beebe (Volleyball) - The first Ohio State Volley-
ball Championship occurred in 1975. Coach Beebe recruited 
girls was limited to only Senate league play. Beebe quickly 

molded inexperienced volleyball athletes, and they were able 
to compete in two years and ready for state competition. 

Coach Beebe’s team advanced to the District Championship; 
they continued that success in the Bowling Green Regional 

Championship by defeating Toledo DeVilbiss High School 
(16-14) and (15-11). Her team finally moved on to Regional 

Finals, defeating Celina High school (15-3) and (15-13). A 
Cleveland Public School history qualified for a state final 
four for the first time. John Marshall matches up with Stow 

High defeating them two games out of three. Coach Beebe 
coached the team to the Ohio High School State Volleyball 

Championship, losing to Kettering Fairmount West High 
School. John Marshall won the State Runner-up trophy. 

Tickets to the Sports Legends of Cleveland Benefit Gala can 

be purchased at: 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/sports-legends-of-cleveland-
benefit-gala-2022-tickets-179567109057?

fbclid=IwAR3W1dAX3DIsvegyUgz5eKpDrktUq98mH-
4yXxky0owPeZvof0XG5w9pPs0 
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2022 Class Reunions 
 

Class of JAN/JUN 57 65th 
 

June 22nd, 2022 
Mahle’s Restaurant, 24945 De-
troit Rd., Westlake, OH 44145 
4pm Social hour followed by 
buffet dinner at 5pm 
Wheelchair accessible, spouses 
welcome 
Email: Marilyn Maclaren Yes-
berger mmy@sbcglobal.net 
Hope to see you there! 
 

Class of JAN/JUN 58 
 

Meet on Monday’s at 4pm 
March 28, 2022  
May 23, 2022 
July 25,2022 
September 19,2022 
November 14, 2022 
For restaurant location and res-
ervations please call Susan Kirst 
216-251-8645 
 

Class of JAN 59 
 

Annual reunion 
Saturday, September 17, 2022 
12-3pm lunch 
Trivs Restaurant and Lounge 
17100 Royalton Road 
Strongsville, OH 44136 
For reservations call: Pat Kelly 
440-886-6726 
Order off limited menu, sepa-
rate checks 
 

 

PAVER ORDER FORM 

Please PRINT CLEARLY!  ONLY 14 characters per line   (Spaces and punctuation are considered char-
acters)   Design will automatically be centered.  Please NO POLITICAL or IMPROPER MESSAGES 

For additional pavers, please duplicate form.  Limited quantity available so be sure to get your order in soon! 
 

Make checks payable to: John Marshall Alumni Association 
Mail to: C/O Ken Tischler, P.O.Box 16678, Rocky River, OH 44116-0678  

              

              

              

Name: ___________________________________________________________________ 

Address:______________________________ City:_______________________________                                                  
State: ________________________________  Zip:_______________________________ 

Phone:_______________________________  H C_____ Email:_____________________ 

Total Amount Enclosed: _____________________________________________________ 

Office Use: 

Date Rec.   _______ 

Amount      _______ 

Check #      _______ 

Paver #       _______ 

Paver Size 

4” x 8” 

$50.00 
Cost per paver 

 

Class of JUN 59 
 

Class monthly get togethers 
Meet the second (2nd) Tuesday of 
each month at 12pm at Canary's Fam-
ily Restaurant, 28981 Lorain Road, 
North Olmsted, OH 44070 
Order off the menu, individual lunch 
checks. Call: Don Moll 330-225-6307 
 

Class of JAN/JUN 62 
 

We have no definite plans yet, but 
tentatively mid-September 2022.  
Please contact either of these two 
people via email to let us know your 
interest in attending.  Thanks and 
hopefully we have news soon.  
Ken Bagger, kbagger@neo.rr.com 
or Kathy Karpi, kkar-
pi@ameritech.net 

 

Class of 72 50th 
 

August 7th 2022, Time TBD 
Georgetown/Vosh 18515 Detroit Rd., 
Lakewood, OH 44107 
Email: jmhcle72@outlook.com 
 

MORE INFO: 
https://www.jmhalumni.com/
index.php/2022-reunion-info 



’71    Charles R. Felder 
’71    William R. Schmidt 
’74    Alan Jones 
’74    Michelle Maco Mader 
’79    Sean P. Andrews 

FACF Anne Bellone 
          From Cynthia Metzger 
FACF Anne Bellone and  
Ralph Pfingsten 
          From Linda Beebe 
FACF Ms. McLaughlin 
          From Linda Olson 6/68 
FACF Ted Oleski 
          Robert W. Cowie 6/61 
FACF Ralph Pfingsten 
          From John and Judy Jacobson 
FACF Ralph Pfingsten 
          From Doug Smorag ‘76 
FACF Herr Schlueter 
          From Diane Mayberry Manis 1/70 
FACF Herr Schlueter 
          From Linda Mayberry Mclean 
1/67 
FACF Richard VanAllen 
          From Judy Van Allen 1/66 
Rita Haffner Klein 6/46 
          From Marie Lindsay Koch 6/46 
Charles Koptis 6/50 
          From Betty Metzger Koptis 6/49 
Joseph Klun 6/48 
          From Anne Klun Ream 1/49 
Gladys Schill O’Keefe 6/48 
        From Hazel Herfi Sefing 1/49 
John Warafke 1/52, Phyllis Grable Rohal 
6/50 
        From Irene Ponyicky 6/51 
Bob Almquist 1/54 
        From Edward Almquist 
Lucille Everett Geyser 6/52 
         From Ronald Everett 1/55 
Departed Classmates 6/55 
          From James J. Fox 
January 1957 Classmates 
          From Claren Branch Blackburn 
Karl Herrmann 1/59 
          From Lynne Shattuck Hermann 
1/57 
John Gerber 6/57 
          From John R. Kovats 6/57 
Billy Vassos and Vince Ruggerio 6/58 
          From Neil Schilke 6/58 
Douglas Doty and Elizabeth Doty 
          From Robert and Joyce Doty 
Bloor 6/59 
Patricia Laudato Roop 6/65 
          From Joan Inglisano Cigler 1/59 
Leona Strautz Dumont 1/37 
          From Elaine Dumont Blake 6/60 
Dick Geduldig, Bob David 6/59 
          From Dennis A. Geduldig 6/60 
Departed 1960 Classmates 
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6/43 Marjorie Trentanelli Coble 
6/46 Kenneth D Riedel 
6/48 Ruth Miller Bertrand 
6/48 Roger P. Schulte 
1/49 Jean Geiger Fortini 
6/49 Betty Piper Ujevich 
1/50 Alice Brisky Wuenscher 
1/52 Anne Austin Jennings 
1/52 Paul L. Wheatman 
6/52 Henry T. Jacques 
6/52 Henry Roenick 
6/53 Donna Heil Criddle 
6/53 Wayne Modny 
6/54 Wade & Nancy Eden 
6/54 Class Gift 
6/54 Barbara Miller Harper 
6/54 Charles W. Humbert 
6/54 David A. Kramer 
6/54 Dorothy Lucas Patterson 
6/55 Anthony R. Caruso 
6/55 Frederick O. Cowles 
6/55 Peter Politzer 
6/55 Ray M. and Duayne Rieder 
6/56 Angelo D. Costanzo, Jr. 
6/56 Nancy Polkabla Larson 
1/57 Barbara Roenigk Jenkins 
1/57 Carol Holland Raker 
1/57 Lucille Smith Teeter 
1/57 Kenneth J. Tischler * 
6/57 Sandra Murner Henning 
6/57 Thomas M. Rottel 
1/58 Eugene E. Lovasy 
6/58 Donald Forst* 
6/58 Shirley Haendiges Leffler 
6/58 Donald R. Randolph 
6/58 Richard L. Sponseller 
6/59 Albert E. Ament 
6/59 Albert D. Klubnik 
6/59 James A. Morrill 
6/59 Susan Hostelley Peters 
6/59 Thomas F. Warner 
1/60 James Myron Cutre 
1/60 Robert G. Ontolchik 
6/60 Leonard Downie 
6/60 Forrer Family 
6/60 William L. Jones 
6/60 Robert F. Osborne 
1/61 Merrill W. Liebensberger 
1/61 Robert L. Staley 
6/61 Gary E. Jesser 
6/61 Rudolph G. Miller 
6/62 Dennis P. Buemi 
6/62 Philip E. Rakita 
1/63 Mary Hall Willes Crawford 
6/63 Ruth Orban Fazekas 
6/63 Dawna Bolanovich McIntyre 
6/63 Leonard M. Tomsik 
1/64 Christine Kramme Goodell 
1/64 Carol Kaufman Love 

1/64 Jerry P. Peppers 
6/64 Dolores Clark Trethewey 
1/65 Joseph C. Kurilec 
6/65 Carol Tintera Billman 
6/65 James M. Faucett 
6/65 Sandra McMahon Thackeray 
1/66 Jeffrey E. Hubley 
1/66 Barbara Taylor Meske 
1/66 James W. Plotz 
1/66 Hugh P. Ruffing 
6/66 Brenda Edwards Hodge 
6/66 Ellen Burke Stakes 
1/67 Joseph F. Jelson 
1/67 Richard A. Maxey IV 
1/67 Joan Hendrickson Minoff 
6/67 Philip W. Boyko 
1/68 Kaye Gergen O’Boyle 
6/68 Harry J. Alferink, Jr. 
1/69 William J. Rennar 
1/69 Glenn S. Saccone 
1/69 James Turczyk 
6/69 MaryAnn Hubbell Doering 
6/69 Edward M. Kilbane 
6/69 Mendes J. Napoli 
6/69 John M. Zayac 
1/70 Susan Weisenbach Johnson 
1/70 Charles B. McDermott 
6/70 Gary and Karen Burgund 
1/71 Jeffrey D. Rau 
1/71 Gary R. Toth 
6/71 Donald E. Jacobson 
6/71 Bernie A. Liebenguth 
’72    Beverly Bishop Jacob 
’72    Dale S. Kinnear 
’72    David G. Robinson 
’73    Henry A. Herbst 
’73    John Martin Jones 
’73    Kenneth D. Neuzil 
’73    Thomas D. Plotz 
’73    Pandora Sprachmann 
’74    Gino & Debby Dilalla 
’74    Robert A. Herris 
’74    Walter L. Smith 
’74    Peggy Brennan Stockdale 
’74    Diane Dregalla Tallon 
’75    Lloyd Wilkins 
’76    Roger Jones 
’78    Mark Bunner 
’78    Kathryn A. Koh 
’80    Lisa Hazners Lee 
’80    Perry J. Sprachmann 
 

6/45 Franklin P. Abbott 
1/49 Mary Lou Noel Pollak 
6/53 Audrie Notarianni Schnaterbeck 
6/59 Patricia Goebel Kilbane 
6/64 Betty Ann Petitt 
1/65 Terry L. Kinnear 
1/65 Karen Ray Ploscik 
6/66 Meredith A. Shedd-Driskel 
6/68 Anthony Weinert 
6/69 Jack T. Connelly 

Most Generous  
Thank you to the following 

who have contributed  
$100.00 or more  

** Indicates over $1,000 2021 In Memory  
Of Donations 

2021 
 Endowment Donations 
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          From Nancy Arelt Goette 1/60 
Larry Pearson 6/59 
          From Jackie Swagger Pearson 6/60 
Lawrence Reese 6/52 
          From Martha Vogler Reese 1/60 
Joseph Wise 6/56 
          From Ruth Wise Schindler 6/60 
Roger Hoy and Cliff Schmidt 1/60 
          From Ken and Noreen Sippola 
1/60 
Elaine O’Brien Obert 6/65 
          From Evelyn O’Brien Colwell 
6/61 
Harry 1/53 and Ralph 1/58  Pfingsten 
          From Myron Hartwig 6/62 
Harry 1/53, Ralph 1/58 and Earle 6/61 
Pfingsten 
          From Joanne and Richard Germus-
ka 1/63 
Tom Maier 6/65 
          From Sharon Maier Gilbert 6/63 
Patricia Jones 6/64 
          From Mary Gambrell Jacoway 
6/63 
Don Alexander 
          From Ronald and Leslie Gerboc 
6/64 
Helen Cusick 1/65 
          From Robert C. Brethauer 1/65 
Chuck Hansen 6/65 
          From John and Claudia Miller 
Federer 6/65 
Darlene Welther DiCato 6/65 
          From John W. Hussey 1/65 
Judith Gerding 6/65 
          From Scott Kammer 6/65 
Evelyn Cardo Ceepo and Minnette Cardo 
Askey 1/35 
          From Sally Askey Weaver 1/65 
Dan Halas ’58 and William Halas 6/68 
          From James Halas 1/66 
Joyce Werner 1/66 
          From Patricia Ludwig Straub 1/66 
David Wulff 1/66 
          From Rosaleen Wulff 
Paul A. D’Alessandro 6/70 
        From Dr. Edward D’Alessandro 
1/67 
John Zatroch 1/67 
          From Michael 1/67 & Patricia 
Ziegler Oster 6/68 
Terry Skolnik 1/67 and John Zatroch 
1/67 
         From Theresa Skolnik 1/67 
Rich Egan 6/63 
          From Robert Egan 6/68 
Harvey Jackson 6/66 
          From Loretta Jackson Krenitsky 
6/68 
Joyce Johnson 6/60 
          From Kathryn Johnson Nelson 
1/68 
John Walker 6/64 
          From Kathleen Walker Harvanec 
6/69 
Mary Moran ‘70 
          From Dennis Negrey 6/69 
Joe Wise 6/56 

          From Norma Wise 6/69 
Jerry Sikora ‘78 
          From Janet Sikora Charney ‘72 
Margaret Frank Smith ‘76 
          From Thomas Frank “73 
Edward Phelan ‘62 
          From James D. Phelan 6/75 
1973 Classmates 
          From Gail Shirokey Leffler 
Gil 6/43 and Rosie Nolan 6/44 
          From John M. Nolan ‘76 
Gil 6/43 and Rosie Nolan 6/44 
          From Martin Nolan ‘79 

 

JMH Alumni Golfers  
Golfing for a Cause 

 

The photo below is some of our JMH 

golfers that have golfed weekly since 
2020.  The JMH grads are from classes 
1966-1974, most of whom played sports 

both in high school and together after 
high school, touch football and basket-

ball. 
 

Since all of us are now retired, we decid-
ed to get together weekly to golf, share 

stories and have some laughs.  One of 
our group, Gary Lazroff also started a 

weekly fund raiser to benefit the Cleve-
land Food Bank.  We have about 20 for-

mer MH guys that participate in this 
causal weekly event.   

Bill Arthrell, a former history teacher at 
JMH has passed.  He is remembered as a 

renowned protester.  Bill was one of 
1,500 protesters at Kent State University 

when the National Guard opened fire, he 
had just turned 21.  He’d gone to the 

protest with another student who was 
seriously wounded when he was shot by 
a guardsman. 

He went on to earn a master’s degree in 
education from Cleveland State Univer-

sity. After graduating from Kent he 
taught history off and on in the Cleve-

land Schools before retiring. 
Prior to his death he wrote a list of 

things he was most proud of in his life in 
his journal that included, being coura-
geous, being outrageous, being a leader 

in the peace movement.  Taking danger-
ous adventures, and doing it alone, al-

most like Indiana Jones.  My sense of 
loyalty and willingness to try new things 

were listed, along with quitting drinking 
years ago and living around the world. 
Family asked to share with the alumni to 

update students of Bill’s.  If you would 
like to read the entire memorial you can 

visit: https://chroniclet.com/
news/291454/bill-arthrell-oberlin-native

-indicted-after-kent-state-shootings-dies
-in-car-crash/ 

Front row: Jerry Kitchen 70, Mike Hanrahan 70, George Rutledge 70, 2nd row: Dave Vehonsky 72, Jamie 
Kurtz 72, Bill Phillips 68, Bill Ryan 72, Jeff Bartholomew 72, Ken Hirz 70, 3rd row: Brian Nolan 66, Mike 
Kilbane 71, Gay Lazroff 70, Rick Fried 69, Dennis Negrey 69.  Not pictured: Jerry Cifranic 74, Mark Forrester 
72, Greg Misch 68, Kerry Kralik 70, Walter Moss 67 
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FACULTY AND STAFF 
 

Bill Arthrell 
William “Bill” Hotz 
Andrea Anderson 
Richard A. Decolibus 
Heather Forsythe 
Ralph A. Pfingsten 
Marlene Samuels 
Roger B. Schlueter 
 

 
 

1/39 Arline Bartling Blankenburg 
6/39 Florence Olsavsky McCormick 
6/39 Erna Mallath Woods 
 

 
 
6/40 Marjorie Porter Stevens 
6/41 Wilma Miller Rieman 
1/42 Betty Klein McManus 
6/42 Joseph Fischbach 
6/42 Walter C. Klein 
1/43 Frances Evensen Pape 
6/43 Lawrence C. Creasman 
6/43 Jeanne Smallsreed Sievert 
6/45 Carol Edmonds Mathiott 
6/45 Robert W. Zeller 
6/46 Rita Haffner Klein  
1/46 Harlan Peterjohn * former trustee 
6/46 Russell Van Scyoc 
1/47 Edward H. Stevens 
6/47 Roger B. Schlueter 
6/48 Richard G. Pearson 
1/49 Joan McCollister Male 
6/49 Nancy Amolsch Plescia 

 
 

 
1/50 Phyllis Rohal Grable 
6/50 Janet Ryan Hiatt 
6/50 Barth Richard Schlup 
1/51 Robert K. Pease 
1/51 Bernard A. Vandersluis 
6/51 Duane H. Lewis 
6/51 Michael Starinsky 
1/52 Shirley Reitz Fell 
1/52 Henry J. Mayer 
6/52 Lucille Everett Geyser 
6/52 Larry Reese  
6/55 Albert E. Galbraith 
6/55 Carl Garner 
6/55 Delores Hunter Hampton 
6/55 Carol Wessel Hulec 
6/55 Marilyn Cameli-Vadini Romeo 
6/55 Mary Lou Montagu Stills 

6/56 Sue Williamson Behnke 
6/56 Odessa Fluker 
6/56 Joseph J. Marchese 
6/56 Frank P. Savel 
1/57 Karl T. Herrimann 
1/57 George H. Letzner 
6/57 John H. Budd 
6/57 Roger A. Kistemaker 
1/58 Thomas Moran 
1/58 Ralph A. Pfingsten * former trustee 
6/58 Doris Horvath 
6/58 Barb Didero Meier 
6/58 Patricia Loughren Picione 
6/59 Martha Williamson Mazzie 
6/59 Larry Pearson 
6/59 Molly Treynor 
 

 

1/60 David J. Kohler 
6/60 Martha Steward Adams 
6/60 Charles Allen 
6/60 Carol Kovalik Rienerth 
1/61 Charlotte Moore O’Boyle 
1/61 Deneice Boehm Voss 
6/61 Rita Donahue Berasley 
6/61 Earle Pfingsten 
1/62 David G. Holl 
6/62 James Boomer 
6/62 Jacqueline Hughes Vanuch 
6/63 Faith Fuduric Bartz 
6/63 Sarah Fitzgibbons 
6/63 Lloyd L. Rhea 
6/63 Eileen Simmerly 
6/64 Barbara Koning Craver 
6/64 Harry D. Smith, Jr. 
1/65 John A. Gedeon 
1/65 Jane Hagan Sucku 
1/65 Faith Tweedy Vitolano 
6/65 Arlene Gyolai Cassara 
6/65 Darlene Welther Dicato*former 
trustee 
6/65 Dyer Moore 
6/65 Patricia Laudate Roop 
6/65 Paula Furney Rothe 
6/65 Melinda Sickels Ward 
6/66 Alana Washarhely Callahan 
6/66 John Lajewski 
1/67 Linda Leeper Schram 
1/67 Richard Stands 
6/67 Susan Burns Demko 
6/67 Marie Bevelaqua Maslanka 
6/67 Judy Paulsen Koryta 
6/67 William C. Martynuska 
6/67 Gary Sadosky 
6/67 Helen Sotos 
1/68 Marsha Miko Bendinger 
6/68 James B. Chapin, Sr. 
6/68 Frank L. Dileonardo 
1/69 Ruth Davies Scina 
6/69 Karl H. Estman 
6/69 Rick Forrester 
6/69 Gary N. Horstmeier 
6/69 Darlene Murphy Kuhn 
6/69 Joseph T. Lanzilotta 
6/69 Keith G. Myers 
6/69 David Quartel 

Final Roll Call 2021 
 

 

Note: The following names have 
been reported to us in 2020 through 
our cutoff date of February 21, 2022. 
 

Our condolences to the families and 
friends of those listed. 

6/69 Karen Moffitt Resar 
6/69 Raymond Vorell, Sr.*former trus-
tee 
 

 
 
1/70 Douglas B. Rambert 
1/70 Judith Kovalkevich Zavada 
6/70 Paul A. D’Alessandro 
6/70 Evelyn Degnan 
6/70 Steven W. DiFranco 
6/70 Robert Dunn, Sr. 
6/71 Ronni Tevault Stanic 
’72    Deborah Scigliano Easton 
’73    James M. Kocian 
’74    Cheryl Ann Smith Hruby 
’74    Hannelore Julian 
’74     Laurentz Lewis 
’74     Franklin R. Sanger, Jr.    
’74     Richard Sangret 
’75     Gary A. Lucas 
’75    Carlton M. Pressley 
’75    Josephine Palmiero Schamp 
’75    Lucy Zona 
’76    Mary Dunn 
’76    Robert Larry Jones 
’76    Timothy Misch 
’76    Thomas A. Reindle 
’76    Barbara Ann Edwards Said 
’78    Coreen Szakcas Carter 
’78    David Charlton 
’78    Charolett Pitsenbarger Marshall 
 
 
 
’81    Eric Smith 
’82    Larry T. Johnson 
’83    Gilbert L. Evans 
’84    David L. Copley 
’87    Kenneth J. Zaleski 
’88    Robert L. Dylag 
 

 
 
’91    Theodore S. Gasper 
’92    Gerald Layne, Sr. 
’99    Terrance D. Summers 

 
 

2003  Marvin G. West 
2019  Taylor M. Genovese 
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The picture of The Riverside Theatre in 
last year’s newsletter brought back many 
a good memory from some of the JMH 
alumni.  We thought you’d enjoy reading 
them! 
 
Glen Horton Jr. 6/46 Yes, I remember 
the Riverside Theater very well.  My 
sisters and I went to the opening with our 
neighbors the Jenkins on W. 162nd St.  
As I remember up until then we had gone 
to the old West Park just west of the new 
Riverside.  I was twelve and my ticket 
cost 10 cents.  Adults were 25 cents. The 
penny candy store that used to be by the 
old West Park moved up right beside the 
entrance of the new theater.  After the 
opening in 1940 I think we went to the 
show every Saturday matinee to be sure 
to see the serial the Lone Ranger and his 
side kick companion, Tonto, with their 
horses, Silver and Scout.  We would sit 
through the movie twice.  There was a 
special elevated box of seats on the 
eastside of the ground floor where we 
always sat.  There was one seat all by 
itself in front of the long box where we 
took turns sitting.  I also remember there 
was a lotto night where patrons could 
win dishes. That’s what I recall.  I also 
remember there was a time the old West 
Park Theater was closed and we had to 
go down to W 117th St. to the Variety 
Theater.  That is where my parents took 
me to see my first “moving picture.” I 
had no idea how you made a picture 
move when I was five years old.  But I 
do remember the movie, Tugboat Annie, 
with Wallace Berry.  The cartoons were 
Steamboat Willie (Mickey Mouse). That 
had to be in 1933.  Excuse my memory if 
I don’t get all the names correct. So, you 
see the movies were a big part of my 
growing up in the old West Park. 
Carol V LaBelle 6/51 I enjoy reading all 
the news about the alumni and look for-
ward to the next years copy.  It was great 
to see a picture of the Riverside Theater 
we all were a part of.  I remember sitting 
in the front row and enjoying being with 
friends.  Thank you for keeping us in-
formed. 
Leo Morozki 1/52 Yes, I remember all 
of the Riverside Theater as if it was yes-
terday for sure.  Notable as follows, entry 
fee 15 cents circa 1948, popcorn 5 cents.  
Saturday PM double feature, included 2 
movies, between features 2 cartoons or a 
serial mystery script each week 10 
minutes each.  The ushers wore maroon 

slacks with white strips and had long 
flashlights.   
Sometimes we got told to leave if row-
dy, etc. All this is true.   
Barbara Roenigk Jenkins 6/56 River-
side Theatre, I lived one block from the 
theater.  We tried to attend every Satur-
day because the cowboy movies were 
shown in a series.  I remember 25 cents 
for the movie, popcorn and a drink. 
Faith Rusnell Goad 6/57 Thank you so 
much for doing the alumni letter.  I do 
remember the Riverside Theater.  Went 
there with my parents as a child young 
enough for my father to carry me on his 
shoulders.  Then went there with dates 
as a team.  The restaurant looks like 
Bearden’s, loved their relish burgers.  I 
am sure all alumni enjoy the yearly let-
ter. 
Claren Branch Blackburn 1/57 Re-
membering Riverside Theater.  I lived 
off of Trisket St. in Cleveland and as 
kids we would get together on Saturdays 
and walk to see a feature movie, running 
serial and 4 cartoons all for the big cost 
of 10 cents. Movies would run 4 to 5 
weeks, Rocket Man and 4 cartoons, and 
popcorn and a drink were only a few 
cents!  Those were good, innocent times.  
We were kids and no worries or cares 
and being old I kind of miss those 
years!!! 
Joanne (Joan) Horak Lemmerman 
1/57 I do remember the Riverside show, 
plus the Variety and Lyric, also 
Bearden’s (car hops) and hanging out on 
Rocky River. 
Joan (Chiara) Inglisano Cigler 1/59 I 
only went to the Riverside Theater once 
(too far west). Many in our area and east 
of W. 145th went to the Variety or Lyric 
Theaters on Lorain Ave. 
Corinne Goodwin Wilson 1/64 Jerry 
and Felicia Peppers and I spent many 
Saturdays at Riverside Theater as kids.  I 
think it cost 10 cents.  Later, as a 14-
year-old I remember seeing Psycho 
there.  I still can’t believe that my moth-
er let me go!  We always watched Al-
fred Hitchcock on TV, but that was 
nothing like that movie. 
Tony Weinert 6/68 Not only do I re-
member the Riverside, I spent many 
mostly evenings and weekends working 
at the theater in my junior year at JMH. 
It was a good job for a high school kid 
interested in movies and theater.  Weird-
est thing I saw was the film “Georgie 
Girl” about 40 times. Needless to say, it 
wasn’t my favorite. 
Jack Bird 6/69 I remember watching 
the movie “The Fly” at Riverside.  It 
came on after a kid’s matinee and I hid 
in the theater.  That movie still scares 
me!!  Also, the movie Swiss Family 
Robinson, I had to stand in the aisle the 

whole movie it was so crowded!  I 
played on a Nagy’s baseball team once 
but don’t remember eating there, we 
didn’t eat out much and I think it was 
only a dollar for us! 
Nick Wolff 6/74 As for the Riverside 
Theater, movies that I saw there include 
“Little Big Man,” “Fiddler on the Roof,” 
“The Deer Hunter,” the 70s remake of 
“Invasion of the Body Snatchers,” “The 
Great Train Robbery,” “Blazing Sad-
dles,” “The Twelve Chairs,” and even 
Quackser Fortune Has a cousin in the 
Bronx.”  Ushers there used to collect for 
the Will Rogers Institute in White Plains, 
NY and I used to wonder, “Where in hell 
is that??” Years later, I ended up work-
ing in Dobbs Gerry, NY, about five 
miles west of White Plains from 2003 to 
2007.  But now I’m retired.  Ah, relief! 
George Dameron 6/76 Do I remember 
the Riverside Theater, picture page 8 of 
the Spring 2021 John Marshall High 
School Alumni News. I worked at 
the Riverside Theater before attending 
and after graduation. I started as the 
Marquee Changer (Sign), and was a 
Doorman and then Manager for 
Loews Theaters. All the while I still set 
up the letters and changed the Marquee, 
usually on Thursday nights so traffic 
going to work on Friday morning would 
see what the new movie was for that 
Friday night. As a matter of fact, the 
OMEN II sign in the photo was my 
work. The Black Chrysler Cordoba, in 
the picture was owned by the Manager at 
the time Bill Helaney. I have many Great 
Memories from my years working at 
the Riverside Theater, and many Great 
Friendships were made. I left 
Loews Theater and I finished my Electri-
cal Degree and have worked for Philips 
Medical Systems for the past 36 years, 
Investigating Medical System malfunc-
tions and adverse conditions. I live in 
Olmsted Township, Ohio. 
Deborah Quillin Fought 6/76 I remem-
ber being with a group of girls and they 
dared my friend and I to see The Exor-
cist, playing at the Riverside Theater.  
You had to be 18 to get in and we 
thought for sure they would check our 
IDs, but they didn’t.  We were so 
pumped we got in it hardly scared us, 
thankfully as it was a pretty intense  
movie! 
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